

February 11, 2022

Ms. Melanie Bachman, Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: DOCKET NO. 496 – Tarpon Towers II LLC application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance and operation of a telecommunications facility located a 800 Prospect Hill Rd Windsor, Connecticut. Construction Complete

Dear Attorney Bachman:

The Connecticut Siting Council ("Council") granted a certificate for the above referenced docket to Tarpon Towers II, LLC (Tarpon) on June 7, 2021. Tarpon hereby provides notice of the construction is complete as of February 1, 2022. T-Mobile's equipment is installed on the tower but has not been energized. I anticipate T-Mobile will energize their site sometime in early April, 2022. I will send a notice of the site being on air as soon as their equipment is operational.

Regards,

Keith Coppins

cc: Parties and Intervenors

Town of Windsor